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Dear staff, parents, carers and neighbours, 

We are excited to announce that we will be upgrading the front entrance to Camden Public 
School on John Street. This will deliver a veranda, foyer and entrance to Building A as well as 
hard and soft landscaping. 

Planned work over Term 3 2025 

This upgrade will involve the following improvements: 

• construction of a new foyer at the current entry of Building A 

• installation of automatic sliding glass doors 

• addition of a veranda 

• construction of stairs and an accessibility ramp  

• concrete work for the ramp installation 

• installation of guttering and drainage systems 

• installation of seating 

• installation of soft fall material, gravel and gardens. 

Work will start during the Winter School Holiday period and is expected to be finished by the 
end of Term 3 2025, weather and other conditions permitting. 

Changes to access to Building A 

During this work, the current entry doors to the administration area of Building A will be 
closed within the fenced off work site. Staff, students and visitors to the school will access 
Building A via the doors near the staffroom. A temporary access ramp will be installed to the 
doors at the southern end of Building A (near the hall) for staff, students and members of the 
school community who need it. Please see the map overleaf for more details. 
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What to expect 

During the works, there may be some construction noise as there will be heavy machinery, 
including cranes, concrete trucks, and steel delivery vehicles accessing the school. As such, 
some noise and disruption can be expected throughout the construction period.  

During this time there will be an increase in truck and contractor vehicle movements in nearby 
streets. All construction vehicles will access the construction site via Gate A on Ursula Road. 

There will be no changes to student drop off zones and staff car parking at the school will not 
be affected.  



Contractors will have noise and dust mitigation measures in place and will monitor levels 
throughout the construction period. Noisy works will be conducted outside of school hours as 
much as possible to minimise any disruption to the school and surrounding community. 

Work hours  

In accordance with the Protection of the Environment Operations Act 1997 (POEO Act) and 
Camden Council guidelines, construction works will take place Monday to Saturday between 
7 am and 5 pm with no work permitted on Sundays or public holidays.  
 

For more information on how construction will be managed, please scan the QR 
code or visit the School Infrastructure website: Managing construction impacts 
in your community. 

If you have any questions about this work, please contact the NSW Department 
of Education on the details below.   

The health, safety and wellbeing of all members of our school and the local 
community are our highest priorities. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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